
Padfield Residents’ Meeting 
9th December 2019 – Padfield Chapel 

 
Present: Andrea Newland, Janis Birchall (late), Sheila Wynn, Ollie Cross, Pete 
Nicholls, Tom Gunn, Wanda Power, Peter Kay, Bev Hague, Brian Skelhon, Trish 
Barnett, Jackie West. 
 
Apologies: Nic Holt 
 
Minutes agreed as an accurate record 
 
Roads/ 20mph/ Redgate lights 
 
No news 
 
Planning 
 
Appeal is being raised on 113 PMR 
 
Laughing Badger – change of use to residential 
 
Markovitz – planning application is being made. There has been a public meeting 
about this – but Markovitz did not actually attend. This will be decided by the 
Development Control Committee. There has been a lot of pushback from local 
residents on this.  
 
Litter 
 
Bin at the top of Temple Street is full again. Name and address is known but no 
contact has been made as far as we know. 
 
Bookbox 
 
Ollie has reported that the High Peak is happy to install the bookbox – no planning 
permission will be necessary. A simple license will be needed which High Peak will 
sort. 
 
Residents will install the bookbox. 
 
Ollie will sort out map/ photo etc… 
 
Calendar/ Books 
 
£804 of calendar money with money still to come in. 
 
Windy Harbour and BayTree Books have a couple each. 
 
Half of the books have been sold – almost £600. 
 
BayTree Books have 5 – and have already sold one. 
 
Christmas Fair 
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30th November 2pm-4pm –   
 
Volunteers will be welcomed. 
 
Monday 2nd December – Senior Citizens Christmas Meal at the Peels. Lifts and 
waiters needed! 
 
15 residents – enjoyed by all. 
 
Padfield school had their xmas fair – and donoted mince pies 
 
Friday 6th December 7:30pm – Chapel Quiz 
 
17th December – Father Christmas Visit (Wednesday 7:30pm 11th December) will be 
wrapping day)  
 
17th December – also Tuesday Club Christmas ‘do’ 
 
Finance 
 
See additional sheet 
 
£2477.14 Money is due to come in 
 
Steve has taken over the treasurer role. 
 
Watching brief 
 
Bus Shelter 
Dry Stone Wall 
Double Yellow Lines 
 
AOB 
 

1) Tree Planting. There are some funding streams available (Woodland Trust/ 
Lottery funding etc…) – but applications have closed for this year. Discussion 
around planting a greater number of deciduous trees in the village. 
 
There are issues (e.g. land ownership/ permissions) but this would be a 
Padfield reaction to current issues around the climate. A first step could be 
asking villagers to see where there are areas that would be appropriate. Brian 
Skelhon has kindly offered to act as a conduit.  
 
JB discussed a couple of ideas for the recreation ground – and planting will 
take place in March for plum and other trees. 
 

2) Chapel needs the annual donation – this has been £150 previously.  
 

3) 60 Club – lottery needs paying please 
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Lottery 
 
November draw –  
 
(£15) – 44 Denis & Betty Chesworth  
(£10)l – 60 John Lee 
(£5) – 59 Pam Astley     
 
DONM 13th Jan 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
	
	
	
	


